

June 24, 2014

Majid Allan Senior Planner Dane County Planning & Development 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard, Room 116 Madison, WI 53703

Re: Request of Postponement for Public Hearing on Rezoning

Dear Mr. Allan:

Wisconsin Education Association Insurance Trust ("Trust") and Wisconsin Education Association ("Association") have a pending rezoning request before the Dane County Zoning 7 Land Regulation Committee scheduled to go to public hearing at tonight's meeting as Petition No: 10698. I am General Counsel for the Trust and have been authorized by the Association to pursue the rezoning request on their behalf.

The original zoning application requested that all of the property be changed to a C-1 zoning classification. However, since receiving staff remarks, there have been additional discussions with Dane County zoning staff, as well as with a prospective purchaser of the Trust's property, that have resulted in the parties considering a change to make the rezoning request for a B-1 classification instead. This letter is a request for a postponement of the public hearing to allow the property owners to explore this possible change. This letter does not ask for a change to B-1, but is a request for a postponement for more time to consider that possibility.

If you have any further questions in this regard, please contact me at (608) 661-6774.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Vaughn L. Vance

Vice President & General Counsel

VLV/jef